THE EARLSMEAD NEWSLETTER

July 2018 Edition · earlsmead.haringey.sch.uk · office@earlsmead.co.uk · @EarlsmeadN15

Small Wonders

Children from Year 6, Year 2 and one very lucky Year 5 class went to see the amazing production of, 'Small Wonders' at the Bernie Grants Theatre. They were invited into Nanny Lacey's flat to see her collection of miniatures. each one of these creations captured the adventures she's shared with her daughter Bella over the years. The students got to hear the fascinating stories and explore the miniature worlds she had created. There was a special surprise near the end as they stepped into a miniature world and went on a magical adventure with Nanny Lacey and Bella. The children had an incredible time and came out inspired to start creating their own miniature worlds. A special thank you to all the parents that came with us on the trips - if you would like to come on a trip with your child we'd love to have you, please speak to



The End of a Successful School Year

As this academic year rapidly draws to an end, the work of the school far from slows down. Teachers are busy writing reports and preparing for end of year celebrations. Pupils are completing end of year assessments and being prepared for the transition into their new year groups and Year 6 are getting ready to say goodbye to their primary school whilst preparing for the exciting next stage of their education in secondary schools. Before the term ends we have a number of exciting events to look forward to including our annual, 'One World Week' that starts in the week beginning Monday 9th July. This is a week where our school community gets to really celebrate the Arts and each day devotes itself to learning around themed days throughout the week: Dance, Art, Music and Food and on Friday 13th July it will all culminate

in our school fair.

We rely on your generous contributions for the fair so please let your child's class teacher know if you will be able to make and donate food from your home country, cakes and items that we can sell or use as prizes. All profits from will go towards resources for the school. If you have any talents you would like to share such as dancing, singing or playing an instrument we would be very happy to showcase them!

I would very much like you to contribute to the review of our curriculum in terms of the values you feel are important and the kinds of qualities you would like your children to possess when they leave us at the end of Year 6. Please look at https://goo.gl/tYxEsS to share your thoughts.

WHAT'S HAPPENING THIS MONTH

2nd July - 'Tottenham Now' Artists Procession 6-8pm at Bernie Grants Arts Centre

3rd July - Year 6 attending Junior Citizens workshops

3rd July - 4 Purple class visit to Walthamstow Wetlands

4th July - All of Year 5 going to, The Big Bang' Science fair

4th July - Finsbury Park Concert, 5:30 -7:30pm (Oxford Road Gate)

9th July - Dance Day as part of One World Week

10th July - Art Day as part of One World Week

10th July - 'My Bank' visiting Year 6

11th July - Music Day as part of One World Week

11th July - VLOG team in school

12th July - Food Day as part of One World Week

12th July - Year 6 Disco 4.30-7.00pm

13th July - One World Week Summer Fair

16th July - STEAM Governor in to deliver science to Year 6

16th July - End of year reports to Parents and Carers

18th July - Class Parties in the afternoon

19th July - Year 6 leavers assembly (parents welcome)

19th July - Last day of term. Children to be collected at normal time (3.15pm)

20th July - 4th September - summer holidays

5th September - School starts for children in Year 1 to Year 6 classes.

Royal Albert Hall

On Monday 4th June our choir along with thousands of other singers and musicians from around Haringey attended a performance at The Royal Albert Hall. Composers who were all from Haringey wrote the music and songs for ;'Haringey Goes Wild', All who attended agreed that this was a totally fabulous evening with beautiful singing from all the children. David Lammy also came to watch and confirmed how we at Earlsmead think about Haringev Music Service. It is the best borough in London for music. There is a repeat performance of this event next week on Wednesday 4th July. This time the venue will be Finsbury Park. If you would like to come and watch this please see Ms. Drummond. It is a free event but you will need a ticket from her.



Royal Observatory Visit

Year 5 went to the Greenwich Royal Observatory. They learnt about the solar system and space and took part in an interactive workshop about the moon and the sun.



Walthamstow Wetlands

The purpose of our trip to the Walthamstow Wetlands was linked to our Science topic. We went to learn more about the habitats of animals in our local environment. During the day we took part in an activity where we used trowels and forks to search for different insects which we looked at under magnifying glasses, before putting them back. We were also able to walk around the Wetlands looking for different types of birds'.

BAFTA School Day Trip

On Tuesday, 26th June, Blue class to Alexandra Palace to participate in the BAFTA School Day. We got to meet two TV celebrities, Lindsey Russell and Ed Petrie as well as other actors. Abdurahim participated in an 'around the world' football competition and Tihomir participated in a joke competition (joke written by Hristo). Overall, the day was a lot of fun!



Winning Joke:

JOKE: What happened when the toad kicked the frog? ANSWER: The frog TOAD him

off

Please ensure that you only book holidays during the school holiday period. Any requests for authorised absence outside of these dates will be considered in line with our School Attendance Policy and only granted in very serious circumstances. If your child's attendance becomes a cause for concern, a Fixed Penalty Notice will be applied.

Congratulations Daniel!

Daniel from 6 Indigo was awarded High Commendation for his poem on migration in Haringey. The poem looked at the challenges facing individuals as they move to a new area. Teachers and fellow pupils are incredibly proud of Daniel for his achievement and enjoyed reading his poem (to be published in our next newsletter)..

Exciting News! 8:00am - 6:00pm

We now offer before and after school care for Nursery children. Breakfast Club runs from 8-8.55am and After School Club from 3.30-6.00 pm Monday - Friday. Please speak to Ms Kassim or the School Office to find out more.

<u>Tottenham Now - Performance and</u> <u>Celebration Event.</u>

Venue: Bernie Grant Arts Centre Date: Monday 2nd July 2018 Time: 6:00pm-8:00pm

A very special performance developed by Kazuku Hokhi and pupils from Earlsmead Primary will take place at **6:30pm.**

We look forward to seeing you there!



